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Dear Mr. Sander,
Colombo, 16th June 1882

Unfortunately I have to report an accident which will change matters. Schröder fell ill on the first day, on the second day he developed yellow fever. The poor devil is so weak and thin that he can hardly walk. The ship’s doctor said that a few days on land would see him getting better, but I have my doubts and I shall leave him in hospital in Singapore until he has recovered sufficiently to be able to go back to Europe. 

I’ll have to try and manage without him. It is important that Förstermann arrives in Singapore on time and that he takes the plants home. I hope that he gets my letter quickly and that he answers it immediately so that I know what to expect. 

I hope they will bring some Phalaenopsis in flower before the autumn. 

I hope I meet Micholitz soon and we can see eye to eye, and he is not as fearful of the sea as Schröder, who is as useless as an old woman.  I hope that the things from London will arrive on time so that I don’t have to buy any. 

I don’t know yet how to pay for Schröder’s return journey. Once in Singapore, I shall give him what money I can spare and I’ll send the rest from Manila. I am very worried about him and will be glad to get him taken care of in Singapore.

Kind regards,

C. Röbelen
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